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OUR FINAL LEAD UP TO THE OFFICIAL OPENING  

The Gulgong Holtermann Committee is pleased with the progress of the museum as all work is on track 
for the Opening on 26th October 2019.  The wooden hoarding has been in place for a while now for safety 
purposes and so much has taken place behind it.  The window glass has been replaced and reinforced, 
display units are now installed, walls painted (the colour looks fantastic) and the carpets are down.  The 
touchscreens and photos will soon be installed.  
The GHM Committee would like to invite all our sponsors and tradespersons to a preview of the complet-
ed museum on Friday the 25th October 2019 prior to our opening on the 26th. 



Early in our quest to establish the Gulgong Holtermann Museum, we took the concept of          
acknowledging the involvement of the German pioneers in the NSW gold rush of the 1870’s to 
the Consulate General of the Federal Republic of Germany. The committee highlighted the       
activities of Bernhard Otto Holtermann, his vision for the NSW goldfields and his photographic 
achievements.  This concept was of interest to the Federal Republic of Germany as they are      
active in assisting in the preservation of their German heritage worldwide. 

In July 2019, we had a visit by the German Deputy Consul General, Klaus Steitz, to sign               
documentation for a generous grant by the Federal Republic of Germany to be utilised for part 
of the interactive Museum displays.  It was our privilege to host Mr Steitz, and to walk him 
through the Gulgong Holtermann Museum and other Gulgong facilities.  He was extremely     
impressed by the commitment of the community to our project and the unique town activities.  
We now look forward to the German Consul General Peter Silberberg’s visit for the opening of 
the Gulgong Holtermann Museum and are proud to have an association with the Federal         
Republic of Germany. 
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 VISIT BY THE GERMAN DEPUTY CONSUL GENERAL 



 

With the day drawing closer to opening, all the necessary 

items are being installed.  We would like to thank Emma and 

Karl Fletcher of NSW First Aid Mudgee for their generous 

donation of the first aid kit delivered last week 
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FIRST AID KIT DONATION 

INTRODUCING THE GULGONG HOLTERMANN MUSEUM LOGO 

The logos below, along with numerous variations for multiple applications, is now in use for all   
stationery and promotional material. We are also working to establish suitable merchandise for 
the GHM as we are aware of the importance of appropriate branding.  We look forward to seeing 
our logo here there and everywhere in the years to come. 

VOLUNTEER RECRUITMENT 

The process of recruiting volunteers is underway and we will endeavour to keep you informed of our 
information sessions via the newspaper, newsletters, radio and social media. For those interested in 
volunteering please contact Maureen on 0458487706 or Chris on 6374 1844. 

We look forward to showing you through the GHM and 

celebrating our achievement with you on Friday 25th October 2019. 

Gulgong Holtermann Museum Committee 


